     September 4, 2018
The Corydon Planning and Zoning Commission met on Tuesday, September 4, 2018 at 7:30 pm.  The meeting was called to order by President Glenn Thienel at 7:30 with the following members forming a quorum:  Lester Rhoads, Eva North, Andrew Reich, Judy Kennedy and Jill Timberlake. John D. Kintner was absent.  Attorney Chris Byrd was also present.  
Commission President Glenn Thienel led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
The first item on the agenda was the approval of the minutes from the July 2, 2018 meeting.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Jill Timberlake.  The motion was seconded by Judy Kennedy and passed 5-0 with Lester Rhoades  abstaining as he had not been present at the July 2nd meeting.
The next item on the agenda was the request for a zoning change from R-2 to R-3 for the property located at 280 McGrain St. Corydon, IN, owned by Brian Jones. Mr. Jones was available to speak to the Commission as well as Chris Kreckle, a developer hoping to purchase 280 McGrain St.
Mr. Kreckle expressed a desire to place five (5) duplexes on the lot in question. The Board asked if his intention would possibly change to an apartment complex. Mr. Kreckle stated that he had no intention of placing apartments on 280 McGrain St. 

Jerry and Gwen Baker, neighbors of Mr. Jones, residing at 300 McGrain Street, Corydon, IN, expressed that they were not opposed to duplexes going in next to their property, which also housed duplexes. 

Pat Isenberg, a co-developer with Mr. Kreckle, was present as well and available for questions from the commission. 

The Commission discussed the request and felt that an R-3 fit well with the surrounding development in the McGrain Street area. They made certain that the owner, Mr. Jones, and the developers, Mr. Kreckle and Mr. Isenberg were aware that they would need to make sure all development fell within the boundaries of the Corydon Zoning Ordinance provisions as well as obtaining all the permits necessary from the County. 
Lester Rhoades made a motion to recommend to the Town Council the change in zoning from R-2 to R-3 for 280 McGrain Street, Corydon, IN.  Eva North seconded the motion. The motion carried 6-0. 
Next the Commission had a discussion regarding the need for clear guidelines in their decision-making process. Glenn Thienel handed out a draft of guidelines he felt would be useful and they were discussed by the commission. The need to make certain the guidelines followed the Town of Corydon Comprehensive Plan was also discussed. The Commission Members were given a summary of Planning and Zoning directives mentioned in the 2015 Town of Corydon Comprehensive Plan. They will be looking over the information and discuss further at their next meeting. 

Rand Heazlitt and Susan Mills, Town manager and assistant, informed the Commission that they would be out of town at a conference the first week of October. Jill Timberlake made a motion that the Commissioners cancel the regular meeting in October and plan on meeting again on Monday, November 5, at 7:30 PM. Lester Rhoads seconded the motion, and the motion passed 6-0.
Eva North then made a motion to adjourn. Andrew Reich seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:29
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